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TCQG News 

Meetings begin promptly at 7pm, so we can adjourn on time. The front doors 

will be closed at 6:55, and the members will be asked to take their seats. This 

will allow the various committee heads & board members to get into the meet-

ing on time. Come early so you have time to sign in, check out any raffles or 

upcoming workshops, visit the magazines, etc. 

March 2023  

Volume 18 Issue 3 

From The President’s Stash   

Welcome to all Members!! Many of you put in volunteer hours each month but 

cannot always make a guild meeting; just email me at the guild’s email address  

{tricountyguild@gmail.com} and let me know your hours so I can include those in our monthly 

report.  Also. please…when signing in for the guild meeting, give yourself two (2) hours credit 

for participation plus any volunteer hours you have accumulated.        Bobbi Miller 

  

Meetings 

Fairfield Baptist Church 

27240 Highway 290 

Cypress, Texas  

On 290 westbound  

between  

Mueschke and Mason Road. 

1st Tuesday of the month,   

7pm-9pm 

tricountyguild@gmail.com 

October Block of the Month 

Welcome New Members!! 

Emily Kammerer     Connie Cephus     Renee Power 

,, 

Hello, everyone! 

March is upon us, and the scuttlebutt is that we’re all supposed to 

“spring clean”, meaning clean out closets & cabinets and all those 

nooks and crannies that don’t get cleaned regularly. 

My usual reaction is “really? That’ll eat into my quilting time!” Though 

I do admit, there are areas of my home that need some attention!  I’ll 

get to them. . . soon.  After I finish binding this quilt.  And cutting out 

that one.  Putting this other on the frame.  Oh, who am I kidding?! 

I am making time to go to the guild meeting on March 7th and hear Ka-

ren Overton, the Quilt Rambler, talk about Deb Tucker’s Studio 180 

rulers.  The meeting starts at 7 p.m. at Fairfield Baptist Church.  Don’t 

forget your Show N Tells and BOMs!  See you there! 

 

Becky Burkett 

President 
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 Coming in March… 
MARCH SPEAKER/LECTURE MARCH 7, 2023 AT FAIRFIELD 

BAPTIST CHURCH 7 P.M. 

 

Karen E Overton is known for her humor, gift of gab (quilt 

related of course) and her style of teaching  –  giving  each  

student  the  individual  attention,  instruction  and  encour-
agement needed in a relaxed, enjoyable learning atmosphere. 

From beginners to advanced quilters,  Karen’s personal goal is 

to inspire & guide her students in their quilting journey. 

Growing up around quilts, it was only natural for Karen to dis-
cover quilt making. After making her first “rotary cut” quilt in 

the late 1990’s, Karen turned around and taught a class of 

beginner quilters with her newfound passion. That experience 

led to offering classes in area churches, quilt shops, quilt 

guilds, including quilting cruises. Always aspiring to learn, then 

sharing what she learned, Karen’s  desire quickly translated to her first love,  

that of teaching. Karen’s skill and expertise with a long arm have been recognized by many profes-

sionals within the quilting industry, resulting in her work being included in the following publications: 
Lone Stars III: A Legacy of Texas Quilts, 1986 – 2011 by Karoline Patterson Bresenhan & Nancy 

O’Bryant Puentes; Magnificent Spiral Mandala Quilts by RaNae Merrill; and Deb Tucker’s book 

Hunter’s Star Hidden Treasures. Her customer quilts have won numerous ribbons, and she has sev-

eral published in books as well as pattern covers. Two of her customers (with their quilts) have 
been guests on The Quilt Show with Alex Anderson & Ricky Tims. She has also been published in 

magazines, appeared as an instructor on Quilt It!  The Long arm Quilting Show, as well as a guest 

on  Pat Sloan’s Podcast. Karen likes to say that her claim to fame is knowing famous people! In 
2017 Karen became an Island Batik Ambassador and a Certified Instructor with Deb Tucker’s Stu-

dio 180 Design. Combining her love of batiks with Deb’s tools, Karen designed and published over 

20 quilt patterns under The Quilt Rambler branding before “retiring” from pattern design to return 

to her first love of teaching. 

 

Currently, Karen can be found traveling "locally" around Texas, sharing her quilting journey 

through  massive  trunk  shows,  sharing  humorous stories  of  her  quilting  journey  while 

"Introducing Studio 180 Design's Tools and Techniques" to her audience. Additionally, Karen is 

available for technique workshops using the Studio 180 Design tools. Follow Karen as The Quilt 

Rambler on her blog and across social media. 
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 WORKSHOP MARCH 8TH AT THE QUILTY SHOP, 1006 W MAIN 

ST, TOMBALL.  PLEASE CONTACT CHAR PETERSON, PROGRAM 

CHAIRMAN, 206 909-1510 OR 

EMAIL TOLEP8N@COMCAST.NET TO SIGN UP.  

 

mailto:TOLEP8N@COMCAST.NET
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Happy Birthday! 
Valerie Jolly-3/1 

Susan Motycka-3/3 

Beverly Jones-3/4 

Anita Wiese-3/6 

Judith Whited-3/6 

Janet Deschamps-3/7 

Charla Reese-3/7 

Margie Hastings-3/8 

Sharon Castillo-3/17 

Janie Soley-3/17 

Suzanne Martin-3/21 

Dawn Ashby-3/22 

Sara Ballard-3/23 

Sharon Sanchez-3/23 

Nancy Youens-3/28 

Tori Trevino-3/30 
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March has arrived, and it is just about one-year until the start of our fabulous quilt show, 
Quilts in Bloom. The show will be held at the Berry Center on March 1-2, 2024. Visit the 
guild website at tricountyquiltguild.org to find out more about the upcoming show. Infor-
mation about quilt categories, volunteer opportunities, and other show-related needs will be 
shared at each guild meeting in the months to come. 

Keep working on those quilts and donating items for Tin Can 
Raffle, Quilters’ Treasure Aisle, and Boutique. It will be 
“showtime” before we know it! 

 

Show Chairs, 

Janice Toler 

Shari Stone 

Stephanie Moss  

 

Raffle Tickets Available at March Meeting 

During the March guild meeting, our beautiful raffle quilt will be on display. Raffle quilt tick-
ets will also be available. Guild members are invited to sign out a block of tickets to sell to 
others and to purchase tickets for personal use.  

Tickets will be sold in sets of 24 tickets 
for $20.00. Individual tickets are also 
available for $1.00 each or you may 
purchase 6 tickets for $5.00.  

Every guild member is encouraged to 
sell and/or purchase raffle tickets. Pick 
up your tickets on March 7, and let’s 
raise some funds for our marvelous 
guild! 

 

Volunteers Needed 

Raffle Quilt Chair, Elaine Bullard, is 
seeking volunteers to take the raffle 
quilt to local guild meetings in March 
and April. If you have a few hours to 
spare and are interested in showcasing 
the raffle quilt at a nearby location, 
please click here. Scroll down to “Have 
a Question?”, and enter the information 
requested. We will reach out promptly 
and get you on the schedule.  

https://tricountyquiltguild.org/
https://tricountyquiltguild.org/
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    Boutique Workshop Update 

Have Some Fun: Attend a Boutique Workshop! 

 

What fun we had at our last Boutique Workshop! 
We made colorful zipper pouches to sell at our 
upcoming show. More fun is predicted for the next 
workshop which is scheduled for Tuesday, March 
21

 
at 10:00am at Bobbins and Threads located at 

10130 Grant Road, Houston, Texas 77070. We 
will be making colorful pincushions. 

Space is limited. Please RSVP to Connie Suarez 
at consuelogsuarezt@yahoo.com if planning to 
attend. Sewing machine and basic quilting sup-
plies will be needed. 
The workshop ends 
around 3 so bring a 
snack or money for 
lunch if you plan to 
stay all day. We 
hope you will come 
and join the fun! 

 

mailto:consuelogsuarezt@yahoo.com
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NO POINT STAR BLOCK 

  
The block to make for April is a fun no point star block. Please see the Cluck Cluck Sew 

tutorial for assembly instructions. There is extra space as part of this design so that the 

start points are safely inside the boundaries of the block. Please don’t do any trimming. 

 

https://cluckclucksew.com/wp-content/uploads/2017/12/No-Point-Stars-Free-Pattern.pdf 

 

We will be using a novelty print for the center. I’ll have extra of these cut and available 

at the March meeting. The background will be a black tone on tone fabric and the star 

points will be a red tone on tone print.  

 

The sample picture shows a possible layout for 5 blocks. Our fabrics will be different. 

Please use the color scheme described above. 

 

Make as many blocks as you would like to from your stash. I will have kits available to 

sign out at the March meeting. In the past, we would set half of the blocks aside for 

Charity Bee and do a drawing for the other half of the blocks as a block lottery. If we 

get enough blocks turned in, we can go back to that system. The blocks that are turned 

over to Charity Bee are made into quilts 

for the many organizations that our guild 

supports. 

 

Since this block is in the March newslet-

ter, the blocks will be turned in at the 

April meeting. If you have any older 

blocks or unsewn block kits for Block of 

the Month, please bring them to the 

meeting on Tuesday, March 7th. If you 

have any questions, please email me at: 

quickhound@gmail.com  

 

Lisa Hart 
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Tips and Techniques 
By: Elaine Bullard 

Welcome to our new column, Tips and Techniques!  I’m hoping we can make 

this a regular feature, but it will take contributions from all of you to keep it go-

ing.  Please feel free to send me your tips and techniques along with photos and 

credit where credit is due.  I’ll get the article sent in to the newsletter editor. 

My technique for March uses a diagonal seam on your quilt backing.  It’s de-

signed to save you fabric when you need to piece your backing.  There is a limit 

on how wide your quilt top can be based on the width of your backing fabric, 

but it sounded like a cool idea and so I wanted to try. 

I believe John Flynn is credited with this idea, but I saw it on a YouTube video by 

Sparrow Quilt Co. which really helped explain the process and details.  You can 

watch the video here:  https://youtu.be/4ebZG0CReGM. 

I won’t lie to you—There is a little quilt math involved, but there’s an easy to 

follow worksheet to calculate how much material you actually need. The work-

sheet is found in the information below the video. 

My quilt top was  60” square. I had four yards of 42-44” backing fabric so I was 

good to go with sufficient fabric,  but that didn’t stop me from trying this tech-

nique. 

Here’s the premise: 

1. Do the calculations on the worksheet to find the length of 

fabric you need. 

2. Draw a diagonal line on your backing from the top left corner 

to the bottom right.  

3. Press a strip of fusible quilt tape along the drawn diagonal to 

stabilize it  

        and then cut on the drawn line. 
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4. Slide the left side up and the right side down until you have enough backing 

width for your quilt top.  See photo below. Use a tape measure to double 

check that your adjustments will give you the backing width you need-

especially if you plan to have the quilt long armed. 

5. Sew along the seam line and then trim the excess triangles 

off. 

6. Slice the triangles off and use them to make some of your 

binding if possible. 

 

 

Comment: 

I might do this again if my quilt top was 

about 50” wide and  

I really didn’t have the yardage to piece the backing in my 

normal way.  

One good outcome is that the diagonal seam spreads the 

bulk of the seam  

in a better way on a long arm machine. 

 

Let me know if you try this technique! I’d be interested in what you think of it. 

 

Also—-Send me your tips and/or techniques!  We all have ideas to share! 

Thanks, 

Elaine Bullard 
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Our Bees create a strong sense of a quilting 

community within the guild. Consider be-

coming a Beekeeper!  Organize your bee, 

find a location, contact the Queen Bee Chair 

to let her know, and go from there!   
Charla Reese, Queen Bee 

Bee Info 

Tri-County’s Fabulous Bees 
Remember: you must be a paid member to participate in our Bees.  

BEE Czars:  Meets the 4th Saturday of the month at The Quilty Shop. We choose projects as a 

group or work on our UFO’s.  We plan on two retreats a year.  If you are interested in joining 

this be please call to be put on a waiting list.   

Bee Keepers: Ann Keilers 832-515-1081 or Marian Page  281-797-3014.  

Quilter’s Dozen: Meets the 2nd and 4th Thursdays at The Quilty Shop from 10-2:30.   We have 

great times together! This bee is currently full, but happy to add you to our waiting list. 

Bee Keeper: Charmaine Fritchey cfritchey@gmail.com   

Day Strippers: Daystrippers is the only bee that has been with TCQG since its beginning.  It 

meets at Cypress Crossing Christian Church on the second Friday of each month from 10 - 2.  

They work on personal projects and occasionally go on retreats and to quilt shows together. 

There are currently no openings in this bee.  However, you can contact beekeeper to be put on a 

waiting list.  New members have been moving in through the list! 

Bee Keeper: Judy Klevorn Jkklevorn@gmail.com  

We Bee Quilters: We meet the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month at The Quilty Shop 

from 10 to 1:30 p.m. This bee is a group of quilters who just want to enjoy spending time doing 

what we love with fellow quilters.  We work on our own projects, group projects, ex-changes.  

Anyone who would like to join is welcome. Give the Bee Keeper a call to be added to the list.  

Come have fun with us.  

Bee Keeper: Char Peterson Tolep8n@comcast.net. 206 909-1510.  

 

Quilty Pleasures  Meets on the first and fourth Tuesdays of each month at The Quilty Shop.  

(We hope to change to second and fourth Tuesdays soon.) We mostly work on individual pro-

jects with an occasional group project. Our Bee is currently closed to new members but contact 

either of the CoBee Keepers to be added to a waiting list. 

Bee Keepers: Deb Durr and Anita Arendall.  

mailto:Jkklevorn@gmail.com
mailto:Tolep8n@comcast.net
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Charity Bee & Community Service Bees 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

1. Start with a 36” square of flannel. 

2. Using a round plate or circular template 

round off the corners 

 

 

 

3.Serge a decorative stitch around all 4 edges. It does not have to be the wave stitch if your serger 

does not do that. Also I use Wooly Nylon as I think it is pretty, but any thicker decorative thread 

will work.  

 

Directions for HUGs Flannel Baby Blankets                                                                                

Jaine Jewell 
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Charity Bee & Community Service Bees 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4. Tie off the thread tail using your method of choice. I thread them back through and seal with Fray 

Block solution. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5. Give the completed blanket a press. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

**If you would like to assist with Hugs but do not have a serger we can still use your help cutting the flan-

nel squares and squaring off the corners. Just let us know! 
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Charity Bee & Community Service Bees 

 

 

 

 

Cypress Crossing Christian Church 

15751 Cypress Rosehill Rd, Cypress, TX 77429 

9:30 am to 2:00 pm 

Sharon Castillo – 713.828.0861 

 

Ongoing needs for Charity Bee…. 

• We are in desperate need of Flannel for the HUGS we do-

nate. 

• Blending fabric for BOM (white, white-on-white, beige, etc.) 

• Standard size for our baby quilts (minimum 36”x36” square 

to lap quilt size.) 

• Men’s quilts; both tops and finished quilts. 

• All fabric must be returned from a quilt bundle (finished 

quilt and all scraps) 

 

We welcome all quilting related donations.  If you want to 

meet at The Quilty Shop in Tomball to hand over your dona-

tions, please call Mary Willyerd at 284-770-3981 or to meet at 

Cypress Crossing Christian Church on Cypress-Rosehill, please 

call Sharon Castillo at 713-828-0861. For more information, 

contact beekeeper Sharon Castillo.  
 

 

 

 

https://www.blogger.com/blog/page/edit/9073479964972597809/5641981541813538222#
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Dallas Quilt Show                                                                          Fri-Sun 

Dallas Market Hall                                                                                             March 10-12 

2200 N Stemmons Frwy 

Dallas, TX 75207 

https://www.quiltersguildofdallas.org/dallas-quilt-show/ 

https://www.quiltersguildofdallas.org/dallas-quilt-show/
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Livingston Piecemakers Quilt Guild 2023 Show                     Fri–Sat           

1017 US-59 Loop N, Livingston, TX                                             Apr 21-22 

https://lpqgtexas.org/quilt-show 

  

Gun Barrel Quilters Guild                                                         Fri-Sat            

2023 Quilt Show “Sunshine on the Water”                             Apr 28-29 

The CR Legacy Event Center 

2205 W. Main (Hwy 334) 

Gun Barrel City, TX 

https://www.gunbarrelquiltersguild.org/2023-quilt-show.html 

https://lpqgtexas.org/quilt-show
https://www.gunbarrelquiltersguild.org/2023-quilt-show.html
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Advertising: $25 per year for TCQG members; $50 per year non-members. Please contact Lynn Loyd at Lynn.Loyd@att.net 

Let’s Go Shopping! 
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Please support our great family of sponsors...we couldn’t do this without them! 

Let’s Go Shopping! 

Advertising: $25 per year for TCQG members; $50 per year non-members. Please contact Lynn Loyd at Lynn.Loyd@att.net 
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Please support our great family of sponsors...we couldn’t do this without them! 

Advertising: $25 per year for TCQG members; $50 per year non-members. Please contact Lynn Loyd at Lynn.Loyd@att.net 

Please contact  

Gennilu Carroll for 
more information: 

Cost $3000. 

gennilu@swbell.net 

713-594-3312 

 

mailto:gennilu@swbell.net
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Registered Agent 

Lynn Loyd 

 

Board of Directors 

Charmaine Fritchey 

Linda Love 

Nancy Youens 

 

Executive Board 

Becky Burkett – President 

Elaine Bullard – VP Administration 

Rhonda Van Alstine – VP Financial Oversight 

Ginny Hilton – Treasurer 

Jaine Jewell – Secretary 

Bobbi Miller – Membership 

Char Peterson – Programs 

                                                Deb Spoelker  -  Jr. Programs 

 

 

Standing Chairs 

Lisa Hart – Block of the Month 

Sharon Castillo – Charity Bee and Blog 

Marie Engelhart – Hospitality 

Charmaine Fritchey – Communication  

Charla Reese – Head Bee Keeper 

Janice Toler, Shari Stone, Stephanie Moss – Quilt Show  

Tina Lauzon – Newsletter 

SuZanne Gilbride – Publicity/Social Media 

Donna Vandiver - Door Prizes 

               - Holiday Bash 

Debbie Dodge – Magazines 


